
 

 

AUGUST    2018                 Kiwanis Breakfast Club of Oconomowoc 

                                            P.O. Box 462 Oconomowoc, WI 53066 

Meetings - 1
st 

 2
nd

 & 3
rd

 Wednesday at 7:15 AM 

Café Labelle at the Life Enrichment Center-Shorehaven 

1306 West Wisconsin Avenue 

Kiwanis is a global organization of volunteers dedicated to improving the world one child and 

one community at a time.  
 

 
    President’s Corner – Jerry Schneider 
 

  
August is here. This is usually our 

hot month. Let’s hope this is not a 

normal year and that the hot and 

humid weather is behind us.  

 

Only 2 months left in our fiscal year 

which runs from October 1
st
 to 

September 30
th

.  Most of our 

budgeted donations have been 

disbursed for this fiscal year. The last 

large donation will be to the FFA and 

is presented at their Farm Day in 

September.  This is always a great 

event to attend. Usually it is on a 

Wednesday and we go there right 

after the meeting 

We will finally be holding elections 

on Wednesday August 1
st
.  The  

following   is the list – 

President – Jerry Schneider 

President Elect-Tom Ginn(2019-2020 

Past President- Andy Wagner 

Secretary- Jane Fredrich 

Treasurer- Chet Seffrood 

Ass’t. Treasurer- Tom Ginn 

Director- Sandy Karkossa 

Director- Fred Steinlein 

The director term is for 2 years. The 

2 other directors term will end next 

year.(Steve Schmiedlin and Colleen 

Meyer). 

 

I will be on vacation next week so 

Andy will run the meeting.    

 

 Good luck to all in the member 

raffle drawing. 

 

 Have a great August ! 
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WHAT’S HAPPENING 
July   30  Blood Drive  

August  1- Breakfast Meeting 

August  8  Breakfast Meeting 

August 11 Christmas Parade meeting 

                   8:00AM- Café LaBelle 

August 13  Shorehaven Bingo 

August 14  Kids Fest Parking 

August 15  Breakfast Meeting 

August 18 & 19- Art Festival- Shuttle 

Artists & Food Stand 

August  22 Breakfast Meeting 

August  24 & 25- District Convention 

August  29  Board Meeting 

 

 

 
GREETER & INVOCATION 
August  1    Jane Fredrich 

August  8    Jim Fulmer 

August  15  Tom Ginn 

August  22  Jack Grothaus 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

   
JACK’S JUMPERS 

Jack Smid, Captain 

Carolyn Crom  

Jane Fredrich 

Jack Grothaus 

Chet Seffrood 

Andy Wagner 

Len Zacharias 

 

                     
Fred Schnell   8- 6  

Tom Herbert  8-21   

(Happy 70th Birthday to Andy on July 

28th .)    
 

 

 
 

Tom & Nancy Massnick     8-7 

Tom & Karen Herbert       8-9 

Tom & Nadine Slowinski   8-10 

Debbie & Gene Mauel       8-19 

Jack & Sue Smid              8-24 
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SPEAKERS FOR AUGUST 

(Thanks to Bill Peebles for 

arranging August speakers) 
 

AUGUST 1 - Jim Wallis- Town of 

Oconomowoc Police Chief 

 

AUGUST 8 – John Koepke – 

 Koepke Farms    

 

AUGUST 15 – Club Day- Discuss  

Art Festival   

 

AUGUST 22 – Chris Beck- Healing 

Hearts- Update on Oconomowoc 

location 

 

AUGUST 29- Board Meeting 

 

 

 

BLOOD DRIVE 
The next Blood Drive will be on  

Monday  , July 30
th

. Sign up 

complete. Consider giving Blood. 

Walk ins welcome.   
 

 

                 

 

 

 

 

                                                 

 
 

 

FEED THE PIG 

Sandy K.  is collecting Piggly Wiggly 

receipts and turning them in. She 

just turned in about $11,000.00 of 

receipts which she does with adding 

machine tape lists and totals before 

she can turn them in.  We will get a 

check for them. An easy way to make 

some money. 

PLEASE CONTINUE TO BRING 

IN YOUR RECEIPTS.  

ALSO ASK YOUR FRIENDS AND 

NEIGHBORS FOR THEIR 

RECEIPTS. 

THANKS SANDY !! 

 

NAME THE PIG 

CONTEST 
Let’s give the PIG a name.  Please 

submit your name for the pig on a 

piece of paper with your name on it 

too.  Two (2) submissions per 

member. Please give them to Sandy. 

Sandy and the Board will decide on 

the name at the Board meeting on 

August 29
th

 provided they like any. 

The winner will receive a gift card 

for a large Rocky Rococo  Pizza and 

Two( 2- $5.00 ) gift cards to Culvers 

so they can “PIG OUT” 



 

 

ART  FESTIVAL   

 

 

 

THIS PICTURE WAS IN OUR  

AUGUST 1991 NEWS LETTER. 

 

IT WAS DRAWN BY BOB VANCE, 

FORMER MEMBER AND 

PRESIDENT FOR 1984/1985 .  

 

This year’s Art Festival is Saturday 

August 18
th

 and Sunday August19
th

. 

Help will be needed to shuttle the 

Artists to their parking area and for 

workers in the food stand. 

 

Signup sheets will be at the meetings.  

 

As some of our members will be 

unavailable for that weekend we will 

need people to sign up for extra 

shifts. Spouses, children and friends 

are welcome to help out in the food 

tent. 

 

We serve a Seafood Salad or Chicken 

Salad on a bed of lettuce on pita 

bread with chips and pickle. We also 

sell beef and ham sticks, string 

cheese, Kiwanis peanuts and 

lemonade.  

 

Not only do we make money for our 

project account we are helping the 

Art Festival. 

 

The artists are very happy with the 

shuttle service to their parking area. 

Not many, if any ,  festivals provide 

this service.   

 

Steve is handling the driver sign up 

and I will have the food tent sign up. 

 

Jerry 



 

 

PIGGLY WIGGLY BRAT FRY   

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Thanks to everyone who worked 

at the Brat Fry on July 14
th

.  

SPECIAL THANKS TO 

MEMBERS WIVES--NADINE 

SLOWINSKI, LYNNE 

ZACHARIAS AND SUE 

SCHNEIDER. They wrapped 

and served all the brats, 

hamburgers and hot dogs.  

The weather was warm and 

humid but we escaped the rain. 

We had a good day earning 

about $500.00 in food sales and 

another $107.00 in donations. 

These profits will be used for the 

Christmas Parade.  

Thanks to Piggly Wiggly for 

having these weekly brat frys 



 

 

KIDS FEST- TUESDAY, 

AUGUST 14TH  

We will be helping with the 

parking. Jim Fulmer is heading 

this up and has the sign up sheet. 

This will be about 8 AM to 1 

PM. Several have already signed 

up. If you are interested in 

helping please contact Jim at 

262-490-1127 or email him at 

jbfulmer@att.net  

Sharon Manke was our guest 

speaker on July 18
th

 and we 

donated  $500.00 to the Kids 

Fest which has been budgeted.  

This free event which started 

very small has grown to become 

a large event now held at  

Roosevelt Park. A great family  

event that we are happy to 

support with the donation and 

volunteer support.   

 
 PICTURE FROM 2016 

 

 

 

 

DONATION FOR EAGLE 

SCOUT PROJECT 

Scout Jack Floyd gave a 

presentation on his Eagle Scout 

project- a washing station for 

vegetables at Zachariah’s  

Acres. He completed the project 

under budget so our donation 

was $150.00. We had approved 

$200.00. 

 

 
 

This is a picture of the station in 

use. Emily at Zachariah’s Acres 

told me they really needed this 

  
 

GREAT JOB JACK !! 

 



 

 

HEALING HEARTS 
 

 

Death, Divorce, Opioid 

Addiction, Separation, 

Abandonment,  

Incarceration, Deportation. 

There are endless causes of 

childhood Grief… 

Fortunately, Healing Hearts is 

here to help 

We are a community-based 

organization whose mission is to 

serve and support grieving children 

and their families 

We offer FREE peer-to-peer grief 

support. 

Thanks to the Oconomowoc 

Breakfast Kiwanis for the dinner you 

provided us with last 

Thursday.  These meals are so 

appreciated by our facilitators and 

participants, and they create a warm, 

caring atmosphere, which is so 

helpful in reaching these families. 

 

I look forward to seeing you and 

providing you with an update on the 

Oconomowoc Healing Hearts 

Program on August 22.  (I hope Chet 

will be on the mend - and will be 

there!) 

Chris Beck, 

Executive Director, 

Healing Hearts of Waukesha County 

cbeck.hhwc@gmail.com 

(262) 527-1433 

 

Chet was a facilitator in the previous  

session. THANKS CHET ! 

We have approved sponsorship 

of this program for this year at 

$200.00 and plan to put it in the 

budget for next year.  

LEGION BAND FOOD 

PANTRY COLLECTION  

Andy reports there was a good 

turn out. Probably more cash 

than food. Thanks to the 

following for tending the food 

barrels – Jane Fredrich, Fred 

Steinlein, Len & Lynne 

Zacharias, Todd 

Tillung(prospective member) 

and Andy. 

The Legion/Community Band 

was very grateful for the clubs 

help. 

We were included in the news 

release that was run in the 

Enterprise.    

https://webmail.roadrunner.com/do/mail/message/mailto?to=info.hhwc%40gmail.com

